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May 14, 2013

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, MAY 14, 2013 IN THE LOBBY CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 4:58 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Susan Rohall, Phil Lauwers, Stanley Grot, Craig Cowper, Russ Matika, Mary Beth Zinn, Gus Pikula
Member Absent:
None
Also Present:
Tina Vaglica, Township Engineer 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Matika, supported by Zinn, to approve the minutes of the April 9, 2013 meeting as submitted. 
Motion carried.
BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR/VISITOR

No visitors were present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT
Ms. Vaglica stated she attended the bid opening on May 2, 2013 regarding the Shelby Township 2013 Sidewalk Gaps.  The apparent low bidder was Farnese Contractors with a base proposal amount of $47,864.00.  The price quote came in at $3.00 per sq. foot which is slightly higher than last year but is still a good price.  The contractor is getting his bonds and insurance ready.  As soon as the Township Board awards the bid we can get started. 
Ms. Vaglica further stated that the Shelby Road sidewalk project is still in negotiations with the Road Commission.   

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT
Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS
a. 2013 Master Project List Review
Mr. Cowper mentioned he had one change to the 2013 Master Project List and that was to add the Montgomery Road project under item #20 on our Carry-Over List.  At a later date this might come back up and he would like the possibility to revisit the site and see if anything has changed and maybe the sidewalk might be able to be installed.
Ms. Zinn stated she thought the committee was going to give the Montgomery Road residents the information on proceeding with the SEMCOG grant.  The resident’s would have to initiate the program on their end and then Mr. Cowper stated our committee would help facilitate with them to move forward. 

Ms. Zinn questioned why then are we putting it back on our list.  Mr. Cowper stated that at some point the committee could reevaluate and decide to go forward with the project.  He wants the opportunity to review it in the future.
Mr. Grot asked Mr. Cowper if he is planning to bring this back for more discussion with the residents.  Mr. Cowper stated no, he just wants to put it on the Carry-Over List.  We could revisit the site and see if anything had changed such as homeowners moving, accident occurred involving a student, etc. 

Mr. Grot is concerned if this is left on the list it will give the residents false hope of something being done there.  Mr. Matika agreed. 

Mr. Cowper agreed not to add this to our Priority List due to committee concerns.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 2013 Sidewalk Gaps and Improvement bids. Review and approve.

Mr. Cowper stated he sent the committee the packet of bids received.  He has one master copy with him this evening.  He will be putting them on the website.  

Discussion was held regarding Farnese Contractors versus Distinguished Development from last year.  
Mr. Cowper asked Ms. Vaglica what the warranty policy is on sidewalks.  She stated two years.  

Mr. Cowper also asked who reviews the sidewalks to ensure the warranty is being taken care of.  Ms. Vaglica stated immediately after construction, Fazal Khan’s office reviews them. 

MOTION by Grot, supported by Pikula, to approve Fazal Khan’s recommendation to hire Farnese Contractors for the 2013 Sidewalk Gap and Improvement bid in the amount of $47,864.00.

Motion carried.  
b. 2013 Sidewalk Committee Field Trip. (Cancel June meeting)

Mr. Cowper suggested that next month the committee look through the GIS program for possible easements with regard to projects to add to the Priority List.  
He would like to cancel the July meeting and physically go and visit the proposed sites from the June GIS meeting for the future Priority List. 

Mr. Matika stated that the July outing will be a confirmation of what was looked at in June.  Mr. Cowper agreed.

Mr. Cowper would like to concentrate on certain areas for next year.  

CORRESPONDENCE

a. Review of correspondence with committee.
Mr. Cowper stated he received some correspondence from a resident regarding certain projects on 22 Mile Road.  He has been in contact with the resident.
Ms. Zinn commented on the correspondence received regarding the Van Dyke Sanitary Sewer Project.  The correspondence mentioned the sidewalk widths being increased from 5’ to 7’.  She stated that some of the cement that was laid was not 7’ and is still 5’.  She’s questioning what we are actually being charged for.  Ms. Vaglica stated that every piece of cement that was torn up was replaced with 7’ sections.    

Mr. Cowper questioned if the committee will be reimbursed as is done in the SAD process.  Ms. Vaglica stated the committee will not be reimbursed. 

ADJOURNMENT
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Lauwers, to adjourn.
Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 5:29 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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